CE 473 – Design III


Meeting Minutes


Date: February 7, 2002

Time: 7:00pm

Duration: 2 hours


Details:

This evening’s meeting was with the town council and any residents of Alpha that wanted to voice their opinions.  An overview of topics covered is as follows:

· The swimming pool is 22 years old and has reached its lifetime limit.  $60,000-$70,000 per year in revenue is needed to run the pool if there are no repairs that need to be taken care of.  For the past two years, there has been a deficit.

· Greenacres funded the pool and restricted that small lot to have only outdoor recreation facilities on it.  This area needs many improvements/modifications.  

· The possible funding would come from both Greenacres and Small Cities.  The latter would be for a senior’s building.

· The community already has a $200,000, 2% loan out from Greenacres.  This is to be used for baseball fields, work on the pavilion, and the pool.  They have already used $50,000 of that money to purchase new playground equipment.

· The compost pile can be moved to another piece of municipal property.  Currently, people dump their yard waste on the site and the compost is used as fertilizer for the cornfield next door.

· The field house by the basketball courts holds sports equipment, has a small kitchen, and wrestling matches are held there.

· The previous board voted to have a senior center.  The application for the grant needs to specify that it will be a senior center and will not generally be used for youth.

When the town residents came to the meeting, they voiced their opinions on what they would like to see on the property.  It should be noted that there was a very unrepresentative group of people.  There were two mothers who are very involved in the sports programs, a father who wants to keep the pool for his children’s use, a senior citizen who was against the idea of a senior center, and the fire chief.

· Just about everyone at the meeting wants to keep the pool.  The children of the community use it all summer.  It is a cheap way for parents to entertain their children.  For five people, the pool charges $112 per season.  This is compared to the $400-$600 per season that other municipalities charge.

· The building would be ideal if it were to be a senior/youth facility.

· Health services, such as blood pressure and cholesterol screening should be conducted at the senior center.  60-70% of the community consists of senior citizens.

· An added gym space is required for children playing sports.  Better wrestling facilities are needed.

· The community needs another baseball field.

· Everything should be cost-effective.

· People want to have volunteers do the maintenance on the pool and other facilities because that is how it has worked in the past.  They do not want to see their taxes increase.  It would be a good idea to share the facilities with another municipality because that would share the responsibilities of it.

· Seniors would like small rooms for card games, blood pressure screening, bingo, etc (similar to what is in the Phillipsburg YMCA).  They would also like aerobics class, line dancing, computer education rooms, etc. 

· Added programs such as soccer and field hockey would be good because they do not have either in the town presently.

· Indoor basketball courts are desired.

· The pool should stay as is because there is no need for expansion at the moment.  The pool does need to be brought up to code.  (people want to keep the pool because it is a selling point for the community and they do not want children swimming in the quarry next door)

· People may not mind a small increase in taxes, such as $20 per household.  They also think that the price of entrance into the pool can be raised from $112 to $150 per family for the season.

· All money for these facilities is raised from fundraisers.  This is a small problem because they will probably not be able to raise the $250-300,000 required to repair the pool.  On top of that, the shower facilities in the bath house need to be repaired as well.

· There is a developer who is coming into town and a detention basin on our site should take into account the 108 houses he will be building.  The developer will contribute a percentage for the detention area.

· There is not sufficient parking for the activities that occur on the site.

Town ideas:

· Have correction facility maintain the pool – have the inmates do their community service there.  The state pays for that, though insurance may be a problem.

· Can the pool be indoor or can their be a retractable roof.  This may be a problem because of the Greenacres stipulations, but the lawyer will write a letter and find out.  Also, this would be a problem because the added cost of heating the pool would come into play.

· Things that generate revenue are desired.  

· The compost area may be in a better location closer to the quarry to deter the children from going there.

